

# Swan Lane First School Newsletter June 2022



www.swanlanefirstschool.worcs.sch.uk - 01386 446540 - office@swanlanefirstschool.worcs.sch.uk

#### Dates for your Diary

Thursday 7th July - Reception and KSI Sports Day

Friday 8th July - KS2 Sports Day

Monday 11th July @ 4:30pm - Year 5 Production

Tuesday 12th July @9:30am - Year 5 Production

Wednesday 13th July @ 4:30pm - Year 2 Production

Thursday 14th July @ 9:30am - Year 2 Production

Tuesday 19th July - Year 5 Leavers' Assembly

Thursday 21st July - Last day of the academic year,

Summer term ends.

#### NSPCC - Childhood Day

Thank you so much for the donations for Childhood Day. The children really enjoyed sharing and playing with their toys and as a school we raised £250.89.







#### Year 3 Trip to the Corinium Museum

Year 3 had a fantastic day on Friday when they visited the Corinium Museum in Cirencester! There were so many fascinating things to see, and they learned many interesting things about the Romans, their impact on Britain and their way of life. It was a lovely day, and the children were excellently behaved throughout the day.





### Year 5 - Bell Boating

A few weeks ago we saw a fabulous example of how our year five children work together to make fun times to remember. We must thank John, from Evesham Rowing Club, for taking us rowing on the river. We had a super morning together, learning how to row, steer and work as a team. We also found out how to use locks to move upstream and downstream and also saw the weir.

#### School Council

Over the past few weeks, the School Council have been seeking the views of the pupils on a range of matters. After collecting all of the responses, we are now in the midst of collating all of the numbers and percentages.... It's hard, but fascinating work! As soon as we have all of the data, we'll publish this for everyone to see! Also, we recently were visited by the mayor who spoke inspirationally about what we can do to help bees and presented us with a 'bee kit' to help attract bees to our school grounds!





## Reception visit to Cotswold Farm Park

Last Thursday our Reception children had a trip to Cotswold Farm Park. We had an amazing time learning about the different animals and feeding the greedy goats! It was a brilliant day, and lovely to see the children enjoy themselves after a working so hard in their first year at school.







